Safety Committee  
January 11, 2024
Members Present

Ray Roberts, B&G

Sara Huggins, Human Resources 
Brandon Halt, B&G 
Holly Dames, Planning
Dan Harvey, Public Safety 
Scott Berry, BHDS 
Carrie Perrell, Recorder of Deeds

Sonja DeGarmo, Human Resources
Dan Gregg, B&G

Mike Jurick, Public Safety 

Tony Mosco, Sheriff’s Department
Paul Krajacic, WCCF
Guests Present
Mark Campbell – Broker 
Gerry Coleman, Public Safety

Jordan Sealy, Public Safety

Absent
Joe Zaranec, Children & Youth
Sean Walters, Judge Neuman’s Office

Joshua Tustin, JPO
Michelle Manni, Aging
Jesse Barkey, IT
Meeting started at: 10:01 A.M.        
Approval of Minutes
· Approval of December Minutes: Paul K. made a motion to approve minutes and Brandon H. seconded the motion; motion carried unanimously. 
Old Business

· Installation of a crosswalk on Beau Street is still in process.
· A CPR certification class was held in December 2023. 
· Installation of boulders around the parking lot by the Crossroads building has been completed. This will stop cars from rolling down the hill and will deter people from walking on the grass. Per Dan G., shrubbery can be installed in the spring between the boulders in order to be a stronger deterrent to people walking in-between the boulders. 
· The committee discussed fire extinguishers in the County vehicles. It was discussed that the fire extinguishers should only be in the vehicles if the employees have been trained on how to use them. 
· Tony advised that he would require the Deputy Sheriffs to attend this training if it was offered. 
· It was discussed that there is not an existing policy which specifies who is permitted to use fire extinguishers.  At this time, department directors choose whether or not they want them in the vehicles. 
· It was discussed that vehicle fires are very dangerous and difficult to extinguish, and it would be safer for the employee to stay far away from the fire.
· There is also a safety concern with fire extinguishers going off in the trunks of vehicles.
Safety Suggestions

· No new suggestions.
Workers’ Compensation 
· Accident reports from December were discussed. 
· Regarding the employee who hit her head on the file drawer – Dan G. confirmed that the cabinet was on uneven flooring, and the issue has been fixed by Buildings & Grounds.
· Regarding the employee who fell in the Crossroads Garage:
· The garage is owned by the City of Washington. Mark suggested the County write a letter to the City advising them of the safety issues with the garage. 
· The committee discussed reaching out to the new mayor of Washington.  
New Business

· The Action Item list was reviewed. 5 items were completed in 2023:
· AED’s were added to the Crossroads building. 
· AED’s in the Crossroads building were moved to a more accessible location.
· Chainsaw Safety Training was completed by employees in the Parks who use chainsaws.
· Narcan kits were replaced.
· Training for the Genie Lift was completed by employees who will be using the machine. 
· The committee discussed fire drills. Per Gerry, the County will need HR to write and implement a policy stating that all employees must exit the building during the fire drill. It was also discussed that the Crossroads building holds outside tenants who are not affiliated with the County. Gerry advised that officials from the Public Safety Department will go to these departments and explain to them if/when a fire drill will be occurring. He also advised that there is no law stating that individuals must exit a building when the fire alarm is activated. 
· Dan H. confirmed that a training presentation is already prepared for the Floor Coordinators. Once the process is approved, the Floor Coordinators will be trained before the fire drill takes place. 
· The committee discussed having a drill in Courthouse Square first, since it only houses County departments. 
· Dan H. introduced Jordan Sealy. He is the new Emergency Planner for the Public Safety Department. Jordan previously worked in the 911 call center. Jordan will be involved in the planning and implementing of fire drills and other emergency action plans. 
· The committee voted on officers for 2024:
· Chairman – Ray Roberts
· Vice-Chair – Holly Dames
· Secretary – Sara Huggins
· All committee members voiced their approval. Motion carried unanimously.
· Next meeting will take place on February 8th at 10:00.
· Meeting adjourned at 10:31 A.M.
